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Arrangement on the Phrasal Resumption of Half-Day Face-to-Face Lessons from 25th April 

17th April, 2022 

Dear Parents and Students, 
 

The Education Bureau has announced that all primary schools can resume half-day face-to-face lessons after 

the Easter holiday to enable students to learn in school and be nurtured in academic, personal values, social 

and physical aspects. Thus the school will resume phrasal face-to-face lessons while safeguarding the safety 

of the school.   

 

1. Arrangement on the Resumption of Half-Day Face-to-Face Lessons for different forms 

Date Forms Time Lesson modes 

25th April (Mon) 

to 26th April (Tue) 

 

P.1 - P.4  

(at home ZOOM 

lessons) 

 

ZOOM： 

8:40 a.m. – 

1:00 p.m. 

Students receive half-day ZOOM 

lessons at home.  

*No caretaking service during 

the ZOOM lessons period. 

P.5 - P.6 (lessons 

in school) 

 

8:20 a.m. –1:00p.m.  
Students receive half-day face-to-

face lessons in school. 

Starting form  

27th April (Wed) 

 

P.1 - P.6 (lessons 

in school for all 

students) 

8:20 a.m. –1:00p.m. 
All students receive half-day  

face-to-face lessons in school.  

 

Lesson time for half-day face-to-face lessons: 

School starting time: 8:20 a.m. (Please be punctual. The school opens at 7:50 a.m.)  

School ending time: 1:00 p.m. (School bus service and homecoming teams are as 

usual.) 

The small group classes in the morning will be postponed for the first week. 

(Including tutoring and learning groups for P.5 to P.6)  

 

2. According to the Education Bureau, students must conduct the Rapid Antigen Test once before going to 

school every day. The test shall be conducted on every morning. After receiving a negative result, parents 

must fill in the “Rapid Antigen Test Record Form” in order to send the students to school. Students can 

only enter the school after they show the record form to the teachers.  

 

3. If the students cannot show the“Rapid Antigen Test Record Form”, the school will communicate with the 

parents by phone calls. The school will invite the parents to come to the school if needed.  

 

4. “Rapid Antigen Test Record Form” can be downloaded on the school website from 19th April. Please 

print it out by yourself. If you cannot print the form at home, you can collect physical copies of the form 

at school during office hours (8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.) from 19th April to 22nd April.  

 

5. If students receive positive results in the Rapid Antigen Test, parents shall report the case proactively 

within 24 hours through “Declaration System for individuals tested positive for COVID-19 using Rapid 



Antigen Test”(https://www.chp.gov.hk/ratp/). You shall also report it to the school (call at 8:15 a.m. or 

before). Students must not go to school and shall wait at home for further arrangement by the Department 

of Health.   

 

6. According to the guidelines of the Education Bureau, the school will provide Rapid Antigen Test kits to 

the students with financial needs. Details for distribution will be announced later.  

 

7. If there are 5% positive cases in school, 10% positive cases in a particular form, or students with severe 

symptom, the Centre for Health Protection will investigate and decide whether the school need to be 

suspended. If classes are suspended, the school will inform all parents on that day.   

 

8. Students coming to school must wear their masks properly, bring their own masks to change, together 

with tissue papers, water, textbooks and stationery. They shall wear proper school uniform. If needed, 

they can bring their own sanitary gel. (Do not bring sanitary mist.)  

 

9. If your address is listed as Specified Premises of Compulsory Testing, or students are classified as “close 

contacts” of “preliminarily tested positive”cases, students must not go to school. You shall call the school 

for further arrangement.   

 

10. If students are still in the mainland and cannot come back to Hong Kong for lessons, please contact the 

school as soon as possible.  

 

11. Arrangement on School Uniforms 

Date Change to Summer School Uniform 

25th April (Mon) to 6th May (Fri) Transition period for changing into summer 

uniform 

10th May (Tue) All students in summer uniform 

 

12. If students are interested in ordering lunchboxes in May, parents can hand in the order form (with the 

receipt) to the class teachers from 27th April (Wed) to 4th May (Wed). Students who have successfully 

ordered will receive the lunchboxes starting from 10th May.   

 

13. Arrangement on the Saturday Interest Classes will be announced later.  

 

14. ZOOM groups in the afternoon will be resumed. Please pay attention on the lesson arrangement. If 

students cannot attend the lessons, please contact the school.  

 

15. The school has sent out a survey on vaccine-taking and whether students have been infected with Covid-

19 through eClass Parent App. Please finish the survey before the school day. If your children already 

have the Vaccination Record Card, please bring the photocopy of the card to the class teacher for record. 

If students have been infected with Covid-19 (includes Rapid Antigen Test positive) and have not 

received the vaccine yet, you must still hand in photocopy of the “Home Isolation Order” issued by the 

Centre for Health Protection or the “Isolation Order” issued by the Department of Health to the class 

https://www.chp.gov.hk/ratp/


teacher for record.  

 

16. The “Vaccine Pass” has been implemented since 24th February, 2022 in all schools. The government has 

announced the adjustment of the requirement of the “Vaccine Pass” (including injecting the third dose of 

vaccine). You can visit https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/vaccine-pass.html for more details.  

 

If you have any inquiries, please contact with the school office from 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. by calling 

 2556 2292.  

 

Your faithfully, 

                                                   

                                                            _________________ 

                                                         Principal Wong Ching Sze 

 

https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/vaccine-pass.html

